

The Beier Family Missionaries in Australia



November - December 2014

Dear Praying Friends and Family,

Warm greetings from the Beier Family from sunny, hot Australia! We are so grateful for you and your faithfulness to the Lord, of which we are beneficiaries. We sincerely hope that your Christmas season was a time to enjoy family and friends and that you took the time to enjoy a celebration of the birth of the Lord Jesus Christ. Regardless of when He was born, the Truth remains that God manifest Himself in flesh, was born of a woman, and died to save the souls of man. That is worth celebrating, indeed!





Earlier this year, I led John P. to the Lord. After spending time in discipleship, he was baptised in December. He gave a very good public testimony, a part of which was a desire for his children to see that a relationship with Jesus Christ is real and necessary. John is a successful business man, with a growing business. My prayer is for his heart to keep

Christ first and work second. I appreciate and thank the Lord for his growth over these several months.

ALL THE COUNSEL OF GOD

In November, we had a guest preacher come to help our church in the matter of the Grace of Giving. This dear Brother was a tremendous encouragement to our church and brought some wonderful Truths from the Word of God to exhort us in our giving. There has been evidence that God used this time to help people see their opportunity to labour together in regards to finances. This is truly an encouragement to me and to the rest of the church. Thank God that His Word is continuing to change the lives and hearts of His people.

REPAIRS & RENOVATIONS

With the growth in numbers at our church, we needed to make more space in the auditorium. We removed an office that allows us to seat more people and began construction on a room that will temporarily be an office. It will later become a new handicap accessible toilet. We were also able to get air conditioning put

into a couple of rooms. All-in-all, there have been many man hours put in over the course of a couple of weeks to get these projects done. We thank the Lord for what has been accomplished and the sense of unity amongst our church family.

NURSING HOME MINISTRY

This year, we have added a Nursing Home Ministry to our labours. God has given us good favour there and we have had good liberty to sing, testify, and do a small amount of preaching. With the coming of Christmas, we had a special carols service for/with the residents. It was a wonderful time with several in our church getting involved. Both the residents that attended and the staff who have helped us were given a gift and the Gospel was preached. Praise the Lord that there has been at least one soul saved from our Nursing Home ministry this year.

CHRISTMAS OUTREACH

Each year we do a special Christmas program and have an outreach. As a result of this outreach, there were 16 visitors, 14 of which were first timers, and one person who was counselled in regards to their salvation. Thank you for praying for these events.

GENERAL UPDATE

There has been a lot happening this year since our return from America. Several folks have made professions of faith, others who have confirmed their salvation and begun attending church regularly, some baptised, and a number who have either moved to the area or who are looking for a Bible-believing church and are now attending our meetings. It has been an encouraging year! I have great expectations for the future of Queanbeyan Bible Baptist Church. THANK YOU for allowing us to serve here. God will let you see the fruit of your prayers and giving one day!

SAFE BIRTH



Lastly, we would like to announce the birth of our fifth child, Matthew Roger. He was born on December 25th. What a day! Both mum and

baby are well and we are all thankful for God's blessing upon our family, including this child. Again, thank you for praying.

Bro. Kevin Beier and Family